
 1 

               TheRooster 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rooster Editorial  
This month saw the Magna Carta 

celebrations which were a great 

success with many people spending a 

lot of time & effort to make the 

weekend a memorable experience. 
 . Also this month the graphic designer for the  
Rooster has said that he no longer wishes to 

be a part of the publication. Therefore, if 
there is anyone out there who wishes to help 
us with the designing of the Rooster’s future 
editions we would love to hear from you. In 
the meantime we will endeavour to continue 

as normal 

.The extraordinary general meeting of the 

new Rooster will take place on Wednesday 

22nd July 2015, 7.30pm at the Black Horse, 

Roos to enable us to ratify our constitution 

and apply for the old Rooster funds held by 

the Parish Council at present 

As always please send in your articles and 
notices as quick as you can and don’t forget 

the Facebook page. 
 

Thenewrooster2015@gmail.com or by telephone:  

Alan 671322. 
 

The Editor reserves the right to accept or 
refuse submissions and edit for content and 
length. The opinions expressed here do not 
necessarily reflect the views of the 

newsletter. 

 
www.facebook.com/therooster2015 

 

 The FORS Summer Fayre is to take place Sunday 
28th June 12 - 3pm and will feature lots of family fun 
including a raffle where 1st prize is £100, 2nd Prize is 
a Kindle Fire tablet and 3rd prize a lovely hamper plus 
many other prizes. Tickets available on the day or from 
the front desk of the School. Also at the Fayre will be 
BBQ and Bar, Have a go archery, tombola, bouncy 

castle,   to name but a few. Hope to see you all there. 
  

This edition of the Rooster is kindly sponsored by Karl & Tracey Meyer. 

We need sponsors for future editions so please contact Alan on 671322 if you can help with sponsorship 
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Roos Pipe Organ Restoration Project. 
Get Involved 

 

We are hoping as many members of the community as possible will 
get involved in the project to restore the pipe organ at All saints 
Church. 
This historic instrument is part of our village heritage and there is the 
opportunity for volunteers to make a valuable contribution. 
Anyone who is interested in what heritage conservation and 
restoration entails will be welcome to come to the church during the 
week beginning July 13th when the organ builders will be dismantling 
the organ in preparation for transportation to their workshop in 
Harrogate. 
We will be keeping the church open as much as possible over the 
coming weeks to enable visitors to read the display boards and find 
out what is going on. 
Volunteers are needed to act as stewards while the church is open 
and to answer questions. If you are interested and have some time to 
spare then please contact Helen Audley on 670895 for more details. 
We are pleased to acknowledge the support of The Heritage Lottery 
Fund. 
 

 

 
Defibrillator in Roos 

 
Did you know that Roos has its 
own Defibrillator located outside 

Roos School.  
 

An access code will be given by 
the ambulance service over the 
telephone if its use is required. 

Roos Memorial Institute 

Village Diary 

 
Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays 
Parish Council Meeting: 2nd  Monday 
Roos WI: 1st Wednesday 
Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday 
Choir: every Thursday 
Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday 

 

Roos Surgery 

 

Surgery Opening Hours 
Monday  8.00am – 1.00pm 
Tuesday Closed 
Wednesday 1.00pm – 6.00pm 
Thursday 1.00pm – 6.00pm 
Friday  8.00am – 1.00pm 

 
Dispensary Opening Hours 
Monday 9.00am – 12.30pm 
Tuesday Closed 
Wednesday 3.30pm – 6.00pm 
Thursday 3.30pm – 6.00pm 
Friday  9.ooam – 12.30pm 
 
Appointments: 01964 613221 
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Scarecrow Trail 
 

The F.O.R.S scarecrow trail in association with All 
Saints Church was lots of fun with over 50 teams 

completing the trail.  
The Institute was busy for the duration of the trail 

with people enjoying the BBQ, cakes, refreshments 
and tombola.  

The winning scarecrow was made by the Pinder’s 
and featured a fire breathing dragon.  

The prize draw was won by Liz Baldwin, who very 
generously donated the hamper back to F.O.R.S 

and it will be in the raffle at the upcoming Summer 
Fayre 

 

 
The winning exhibit for 2015 

 
Find more photos of the Magna Carta celebrations 

on our Facebook page when it is published 

 

WI Roos 
 

Thanks to all who volunteered and supported in any way the 
refreshment stall on Magna Carta weekend. Our next fund raiser will be 
our cake stall, lucky bottles and other surprises at Roos Show on July 
11 th. We do hope to see you there. 
 
Before then our meeting on the 1st July will be a party in the garden of 
Margaret and Alec Dodson. There will be a little bit of business 
including a report, from our own Heather Kelly on her experiences at 
the Royal Garden Party at Buckingham Palace! 
 
We also have a walk and afternoon tea to look forward to at the Spotted 
Duck later in July. 
 
At our August 4th meeting, in the Institute, the speaker will be Thelma 
Horner on "Making wishes for children". 
 
Remember, new members are always welcome. For more information 
contact Dot 671250 or Joy 671321  

 

All Saints Church Roos 

All Saints Church Roos have services 

every Sunday and visiting clergy for Holy 

Communion at least twice a month. 

Refreshments are served after services. 

Everyone welcome 

All services are now at 10.30 hrs 

5th July -  Holy Communion 

12th July -  Morning Prayer 

19th July -  Holy Communion 

26th July -  Morning Prayer 

2nd August –  Holy Communion 

9th August –  Morning Prayer 

16th August –  Holy Communion 

23rd August –  Morning Prayer 

30th August –  Benefice service @ Holmpton 
11 am       

A big thank you from everyone at All Saints 
church to all those who worked so hard to 
make the Magna Carta 800 weekend so 
memorable. 
It was a real community event which involved 
many people. The work done by the children 
of Roos school was so imaginative and of 
such a high standard, it looked wonderful on 
display both at the church and in the Institute 
and we very much appreciate the time and 
trouble taken by the staff and children. Special 
thanks must also go to FORS for organising 
the scarecrow trail and the WI for serving 
refreshments at the Institute. The historical 
artefacts provided by Holly Devanney, Cherie 
Blenkin and Will Ainley and Graham Edwards  
attracted a lot of interest. Its just a shame the 
weather was not more accommodating. 
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Parish Council Meeting June 2015 
Parish Council Minutes are published in full on Parish Notice Boards and on the parish website – roosparish.info  

 

All Councillors were in attendance, however, there were no members of the public present. 

Under Matters Arising it was noted that: 

Roos Wind Farm Community Fund.  

The panel made the following awards at its meeting held on 26th May: 

Roos Memorial Institute   £5000  Roos Photographic Club  £1189 

Roos and District Horticultural Society  £4500   All Saints’ Church Roos  £1850 

St Margaret’s Church, Hilston  £1850   Halsham Parish Council  £5000 

Roos Playing Field Association  £5000  Burton Pidsea Memorial Hall £12000 

Details of the purpose of the funding are not presently known. 

Tedder Hill Wind Farm Community Fund.  

The awarding panel met on 3rd June, the outcome of this meeting will be reported in next month’s issue. 

 

Speeding traffic - Rectory Road.  

It was believed that this would not be a policing matter, but one for the ERYC to consider. If they deemed 

it appropriate, a speed measuring system could be placed across the highway to establish the extent of the 

issue. It was noted that this was an issue of concern at other locations in and around the village. 

 

Planning Applications:   

 Erection of two storey extension to existing outbuildings at The Chestnuts Rectory Road Roos 
15/01412/PLF. It was noted that the ERYC had received some letters of concern from local residents. It was 
agreed to request the ERYC to take these concerns into account and in the event of planning approval 
being granted to consider attaching appropriate Conditions. 

 Continued use of land and buildings as livery stables for the keeping and grazing of horses at Willow Toft 
Farm Owstwick Road Danthorpe – 15/01469/PLF  No objection 

 Erection of detached garage at Mayfield Farm Tower Road Hilston -15/01547/PLF No objection. 

 

The Council received notification that the Planning Application for the erection of 4 dwellings at The 

Paddock, South End, Roos had been withdrawn. 

 

Casual Vacancies. It was agreed to extend the period for receipt of expressions of interest. 

Reminder. The Annual Parish Assembly will be held on 10th August prior to the usual parish council 

meeting. 

Members of the public are warmly invited to attend. 

 

 Roos Parish Council Vacancies for Councillors 
The Council has casual vacancies and is seeking to appoint two new members by co-option to serve on the Parish 
Council. If you are interested in serving the communities of Hilston, Owstwick, Roos and Tunstall please write to 
the Council at 270 Seaside Road, Aldbrough. HU11 4SA or e-mail barryleemktg@tiscali.co.uk and include a few 
details of why you would like to be part of the Council quoting any relevant experience or local community 
involvement undertaken at present or in the past. 
If you need any information about qualification for being a Councillor or just want more information about the 
role, please contact Barry Lee, Clerk to the Council on 07706 849333 or email barryllmktg@tiscali.co.uk  
The closing date for applications is Friday 10th July 2015 

 
 

Any village-based group can apply for a donation 
by contacting Dot (671250) or Joy (671321) 

The next sessions are: 
14th July Poultry 
11th August 
Kay collected the donation in June for the Church. 
Please come and give us a try, you never know, 
you might enjoy yourself and win tomorrow night’s 
tea. 

 

 

Bingo in Roos 
Bingo is held on the 2nd Tuesday each month in 
the Memorial Institute. Eyes down at 7.30pm but 
come early to get a seat. It is a very light-hearted 
session and everyone is made welcome. 
Since starting the bingo in 2007 we have donated 
more than £7000 to village groups.  
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